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LOWER CATTLE INVENTORY FINALLY BRINGS GOOD NEWS

The cattle industry appears to have finally tumed the comer toward better financial prospects. The
USDA, in the mid-year cattie inventory report, revised last year's inventories lower while also reducing
numbers for this year. The bottom line is that beef production will likely be down over the next 12
monmsandcattleprices.ingeneral.willbeonﬂwﬁse.

Some of the key data from the recent mid-year Cattle report and Cattle-on-Feed reports aré
summarized here. The number of all cattle and calves in the country declined by .9 percent from mid-
1995 levels, and stood at 1 12 million head. Last year's inventory was revised lower by an additional 1
percent. Asa result, this year's inventory is about 2 percent lower than numbers reported last year.

The number of beef cows declined to 35.6 million head, down 1.4 percent for the year. Beef cow
slaughter has been large since last November and has been of sufficient magnitude to result in a
smaller cow herd. conﬁmedﬁqddaﬁonmuwmesumarandfauwillmsunmfumerdedines in the
size of the herd. Herdsizemaynotreammmstlevel on this cycle until near the tum of the century,
at 5 to 8 percent lower.

The number of milk cows was estimated at 9.4 million, which was down 1 percent from year-previous
levels. Milk cow numbers are down by about 7 percent since 1990. Liquidation has been more rapid
in the past 9 months, as high feed prices were not compensated fully by higher milk prices.

likely continue to decrease in 1997. The number of milk replacement heifers is down about 5 percent,
indicating the milk cow herd will decrease more sharply in 1997, and perhaps be down 2 percent by
January 1.

The number of calves weighing under 500 pounds dropped .3 percent, which means feeder supplies
be tighter this fall. The calf crop for 1996 was estimated at 39.8 million head, down 1.1 percent from
1995. The 1997 calf crop could be about 2 percent below that of 1996.

The number of cattie on feed has dropped sharply this spring and summer. On-feed numbers in large
feedlots for the 7 major feeding states are currently down about 15 percent. This means that the
number of cattle comi from feediots will be down during the last-half of 1996, and will help keep beef
supplies on the decline. Recovery in finished cattle prices and lower feed prices will likely encourage
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feedlots to begin to fill once again this fall. Beef production in the last-half of 1996 is expected to be
down about 2 percent, and off 3 percent in the first-half of 1997.

calf producers, ceshflmbudgethgmbeinponamto consider. For those in a strong financial position,
now may be the time to consider aggressively retaining heifers, or buying cows for expansion.

N MT

Issued by Chris Hurt
Extension Economist
Purdue University

ACES Newsletter Service
University of Illinois

at Urbana-Champaign
69 Mumford Hall
1301 West Gregory Drive
Urbana IL 61801

FIRST CLASS



	92-97



